
12th March, 2021  

 
 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

Coronavirus Update 51 
 

It’s great to be back!  At the end of our first week in school for nearly three months, I know that many 

of our students have been pleased to get back into the routine of school life (although one or two of 

the Year 11s I spoke to on Monday morning bemoaned the early start!), and that many of my 

colleagues have been delighted to be able to teach face-to-face again.  As I said when I was 

interviewed by the Independent this week (see here), our students have certainly brought a ray of 

sunshine back to all our lives. 
 

I hope your son or daughter has had a positive week too, but if for whatever reason they haven’t, 

please get in touch – as ever, we’re here to help. 
 
Coronavirus testing 
Sincere thanks to every parent who has given permission for us to include their son or daughter in the 

Lateral Flow Testing programme that’s been taking place this week.  Around three-quarters of 

students now have parental consent, which is a very encouraging figure.  Our second round of testing 

took place yesterday, and 680 students were tested; no-one returned a positive result.  Our third and 

final round of testing will take place on Tuesday 16th March. 
 

My thanks to all my colleagues for helping this process go so smoothly – especially to Mr D’Arcy, 

who’s co-ordinated the work of the team Liverpool City Council sent down to help us with the task.  

Thanks to the team too!  Finally, my sincere thanks too to all the students who have taken part in the 

process – I know that being tested is not necessarily a pleasant experience.  But our school is that 

much safer for all of us as a result of the tests that have taken place.  
 

On the subject of Coronavirus matters, please could I remind you of the need to send your son in with 

a mask each day (unless, of course, they are exempt from wearing one)?  At present our school office 

are handing out large numbers to students who have forgotten theirs.  Thank you! 
 
Post-16 Open Evening 
Our Sixth Form Open Evening is taking place this coming Thursday (18th March) at 6pm.  The 

event will of course be most relevant to Year 11 parents and students (from St Margaret’s and from 

other schools), but other families are welcome to attend too.   
 

Mr Lawton, Director of Sixth Form, will host this event which aims to: 

¶ introduce the Sixth Form, 

¶ explain the application process, and 

¶ signpost key information for pupils in Year 11 who are considering post-16 options. 
 

Our subject departments have been creating videos to introduce the various courses on offer.  These 

can be found by visiting our website and looking at the courses page.  You will also find the course 

entry requirements, Sixth Form Prospectus and Curriculum booklet on the website along with various 

other useful pages of information.  Please do check out our offer in advance of the event by using 

this Course Information link and also by visiting our You Tube Channel. 

https://www.independent.co.uk/news/education/education-news/school-return-headteachers-pupils-england-b1814262.html
https://www.stmargaretsacademy.com/sixthform6.php
https://www.stmargaretsacademy.com/sixthform6.php
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCqJ-ubw0umSBpKqwBhNlqYQ


 

We hope you are available to join us on the evening!  We intend to record the event; full information 

will be available on our website shortly afterwards for those who are unable to attend the event, 

including details of how to raise any questions you may have. 
 

The Zoom link is here; alternatively the meeting ID is 438 779 8436, and the passcode is 9M7X9M. 
 

We look forward to welcoming you on Thursday!  

 
Can you help? 
After several years’ loyal service, Helen Schluter’s term of office as a Parent Governor has come to 

an end – which means we now have a vacancy on our Board.  Stewart Crowe, our Chair of Governors, 

has written a letter to ask you to consider putting yourself forward for the vacancy – it’s included at 

the end of this Update.  

 
Free School Meals 
Liverpool City Council will once again be providing Free School Meal vouchers for the Easter 

holidays; we’ll be in touch about how the vouchers will be distributed before the end of term. 

 
A heartfelt plea… 
Is your e-mail address up-to-date (maybe you originally gave us a work e-mail address and have since 

changed jobs)?  Do we have the correct mobile number for you?  Regrettably, sometimes our attempts 

to contact parents during the day are thwarted by out-of-date information.  Please keep us up-to-date 

with your details; any amendments can be sent to officestaff@stmargaretsacademy.com – thank you! 

 
Dr Silverstone writes… 
“This week Iôd like to address the issue of how we talk to our young people about racism.  Sadly, all 

we need to do is look at the newspapers, online forums or TV news bulletins to know that racism has 

not gone away.  From Meghan Markleôs recent interview, to the treatment of Premiership footballers, 

there is evidence all around us that we still have a long way to go to become a society that is truly 

equal. 
 

“As a diverse, multi-ethnic, multi-faith and multi-cultural community, St Margaretôs works hard to 

promote a message of mutual respect, tolerance and equality.  Assemblies and our Learning for Life 

curriculum both cover these issues, as do many academic subjects, such as Religious Studies, English 

and History.  However, we cannot be complacent or feel that as a community we are protected from 

the biases that we see all around us; we need to make sure that we are doing all we can to educate 

our young people and talk to them appropriately.  To help our families do the same, I recommend 

that you look at the NSPCC website, which has a section on racism and talking to children about 

racism.  You can find it here.  It covers a range of topics, including defining different types of racism 

and racial discrimination and discussing how racism affects children.  At the end of the section, they 

also link to several useful Childline pages which offer further advice. 
 

“As always, if you do have any concerns about any pastoral or safeguarding issues in school, I would 

urge you to get in touch with your son/daughterôs Head of Year or to email us at 

safeguarding@stmargaretsacademy.com”.  

 
Proposed Year 8 timetable changes 
Parents and carers with students in Year 8 will today receive a letter (via ‘pupil-post’) about some 

proposed timetable changes which we would like to implement.  We’d appreciate your views first, 

https://zoom.us/j/4387798436?pwd=OVRoZnRVZHIrL3A2cktuUERESFZZZz09
mailto:officestaff@stmargaretsacademy.com
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/children-race-racism-racial-bullying/
mailto:safeguarding@stmargaretsacademy.com


but the timetable for feeding back to us is necessarily tight.  If you have any views on the proposed 

changes, please could you let us know by Friday of next week?  We will then be able to implement 

any changes for the week beginning Monday 22nd March (the last week of this term). 
 

Please contact Mr Slater (sslater@stmargaretsacsademy.com) if you have not received the letter. 

 
Year 9 options 
Thank you to the Year 9 parents who have so far completed the online Options Form for their son’s 

GCSE courses next year.  If you haven’t already done this, you can find the form here, and the deadline 

for its completion is close of play on Wednesday 17th March. 
 

The online form is a simple one and does not automatically check it has been completed correctly 

before it’s submitted.  When completing the form, please could you therefore check: 

¶ one subject is selected as your first choice; 

¶ one subject is selected as your second choice; 

¶ one subject is selected as your third choice; 

¶ one subject is selected as your first reserve; and 

¶ one subject is selected as your second reserve. 
 

Thank you! 

 
‘Shape of the school day’ consultation 
Thank you to those who have responded to this consultation already.  The deadline for responses was 

originally today, but we’ve decided to extend this by a fortnight (to Friday 26th March ) so that new 

Year 7 parents can have their say too. 
 

If you haven’t yet responded, more details about our proposals and how you can feed back were 

included in Coronavirus Update 47, which is available here. 

 
Finally… 
Apologies once again for the length of this Update – and there are a number of issues about which 

we’re still awaiting further details (such as the Exam Boards’ guidance on estimated grades, and 

summer schools).  As ever we’ll continue to keep in touch as we get more information – at the latest, 

we’ll write out again next Friday. 
 

Until then, I wish you and your family a safe and relaxing Mother’s Day weekend. 

 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
 

 

 

Stephen Brierley 

Principal. 

  

mailto:sslater@stmargaretsacsademy.com
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mqZi2EwQgUqS-SzIneqRhnBpdh1_0yVJkCNQkL0Vrj5UMVgwRDk4OFY4QU84TFBCN1lYTjc5UFZSUC4u
https://www.stmargaretsacademy.com/docs/Letters/2021-Coronavirus47.pdf


Dear Parents, 
 

Parent Governor Vacancy 
 

St Margaret’s Governing Body is responsible for both the conduct of the school and for promoting high 

standards.  We carry out our ÒÏÌÅ by setting the vision for the school and then ensuring that the school works 

efficiently and effectively towards achieving its vision.  We do this by building a thorough knowledge of St 

Margaret’s and its community, by both supporting and constructively challenging the school, and by ensuring 

accountability and compliance.  St Margaret’s Governing Body comprises: 

¶ three parent governors; 

¶ three staff governors; 

¶ the Principal; 

¶ a governor appointed by the Local Authority; an 

¶ a number of governors appointed by the Academy Trust. 
 

The term of office for all Governors is 4 years (except the Principal, who is a Governor ex officio). 
 

One of our parent governors, Mrs H Schluter, has just completed her four-year term of office.  The Governors 

are very grateful to her for her service to the school over the years.  We therefore now have a vacancy for a 

parent governor.  I am therefore writing to you to ask you to nominate someone with parental responsibility 

for a child at the school.  If we receive two or more nominations, then a ballot will be held. 
 

Before you decide to nominate someone, or indeed stand yourself, you may want to know a bit more about 

what is involved.  Governors need not be experts in the field of education.  What they do need is an interest 

in the school, an interest in the welfare of our children, and the time and willingness to get involved.  Any 

particular skills they may have, such as legal or financial skills, can be very useful to us.  Governors also need 

what are known as ‘soft skills’ – the ability to be able to build relationships with a range of people, to be able 

to work as part of a team, to be able to question, and to make connections between different types of 

information.  If you feel you have the necessary skills and experience, I would strongly encourage you to 

please consider applying. 
 

We expect governors to: 

¶ attend and fully participate in four meetings a year of the full governing body, 

¶ sit on one or two committees, fully participate in the work of those committees and attend the meetings 

(committees meet once or twice per term), 

¶ visit the school on other occasions at least once a year, 

¶ wherever possible, support school events such as Prizegiving, concerts, services etc, and 

¶ commit to attend training courses. 
 

In return, we commit to providing: 

¶ a real opportunity to play an important role in supporting, shaping and influencing the work of the school; 

¶ a structured induction; 

¶ access to quality training via the Local Authority; and 

¶ informal feedback on your contribution to the governing body from time to time. 
 

I should point out that some people may not be eligible to stand to be a parent governor.  A full list of 

exclusions is given on the reply-slip below.  In addition, because of the very high priority we attach to 

safeguarding, all Governors are required to undergo an enhanced DBS check. 
 

If you would like to find out more about how you can contribute to governance at our school, please contact 

me via Mrs S Deveney, our Clerk, and we can arrange a time when we can meet.  And if you feel you would 

like to put yourself forward for this important role, please complete the slip below and return it to Ms S 

Deveney at school by Friday 16th April . 
 

Yours faithfully,  
 

Mr S Crowe 

Chair of Governors 



To:  Suzanne Deveney, Clerk to the Governors 

 

I wish to stand for election as a parent governor for St Margaret’s Church of England Academy 

Governing Body. 

 

Name: ________________________________ 

 

Address: ________________________________ 

 ________________________________ 

 ________________________________ 

 ________________________________ 

 

’Phone: ________________________________ 

 

E-mail:  ________________________________ 

 

Date of birth (for identification purposes): _____/_____/______  

 

Please confirm each of the following statements by ticking each box: 

 

1  [    ] I am the parent/carer of a child currently at St Margaret’s (please state your child’s name: 

____________, and form: ____) 
 

2  [    ] I have not been employed by St Margaret’s CE Academy for more than 500 hours in the last 12 

months 
 

3  [    ] I am aged 18 or over 
 

4  [    ] I am capable of administering and managing my own affairs 
 

5  [    ] My estate has not been sequestrated 
 

6  [    ] I am not the subject of a bankruptcy restrictions order or an interim order 
 

7  [    ] I am not subject to a disqualification order or a disqualification undertaking under the Company 

Directors Disqualification Act 1986 or to an order made under section 429(2)(b) of the Insolvency 

Act 1986 (failure to pay under county court administration order) 
 

8  [    ] I have not ceased to be a Governor at another school by virtue of any provision in the Companies 

Act 2006 
 

9  [    ]  I am not disqualified from acting as a trustee by virtue of section 72 of the Charities Act 1993 (or 

any statutory re-enactment or modification of that provision) 
 

10 [    ] I have not been removed from the office of charity trustee or trustee for a charity by an order made 

by the Charity Commission or the High Court on the grounds of any misconduct or mismanagement 

in the administration of the charity for which I was responsible or to which I was privy, or which I 

by my conduct contributed to or facilitated 
 

11 [    ] I am not included in the list kept by the Secretary of State under section 1 of the Protection of 

Children Act 1999 
 

12 [    ] I am not disqualified from working with children in accordance with Section 35 of the Criminal 

Justice and Court Services Act 2000 
 

13 [    ] I am not barred from regulated activity relating to children (within the meaning of section 3(2) of 

the Safeguarding Vulnerable Groups Act 2006) 
 

14 [    ] I am not a person in respect of whom a direction has been made under section 142 of the Education 

Act 2002 nor am I subject to any prohibition or restriction which takes effect as if contained in such 

a direction 
 



15 [    ] I have not been convicted of any criminal offence, excluding any that have been spent under the 

Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974 as amended, and excluding any offence for which the 

maximum sentence is a fine or a lesser sentence 
 

16 [    ] I have not been convicted of any offence which falls under section 72 of the Charities Act 1993 
 

17 [    ] If elected, immediately upon my election I am willing to undergo an enhanced-disclosure DBS 

clearance procedure, and I understand that my appointment will not be confirmed until a satisfactory 

clearance has been obtained. 

 

There is currently one vacancy for a parent governor.  If more than one parent/carer puts themselves forward, 

a ballot will be held.  Each candidate will have the opportunity to give an ‘electoral address’ of no more than 

200 words to introduce themselves to the electorate.  Please use the space below to give your address. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Signed: _____________________________ Date: __________________ 

 

Name (BLOCK CAPITALS): ______________________________ 

 

 


